Jan 23, 2009 1st Meeting-Design Project: 
          1.5 Hour 

    Current Assignment:  British Literature Instructor, Delilah Heil, lectured her students on the different cultures.  She wanted to have the students "dig deeper" into today's many cultures, not just how cultures were in the past--which is what most of the literature includes. The idea she had for her new assignment was for the students to be put into groups to research their assigned culture and design a presentation that would be presented to the class.  The ultimate goal of this presentation is to provide students with enough background in their culture to allow them to be comfortable going to that country or inviting a teenager from that country to visit them. 
  

    Delilah had not used the majority of these programs before this project but she had seen me working with my Advanced Computers class and thought MovieMaker would be a "cool" way to get the students involved in learning about cultures.  
  
    We talked about project style (what kind of project should they do), project length, kinds of technology that could be incorporated into the project, and how to grade the students on their group work. Delilah said she would design a rubric for the "content" that would need to be included in the project including food, holidays, clothing, music, ect. and bring her draft to our next meeting. We discussed the types of hardware and software that would be available for the students:  video camera, digital camera, scanners, digital video converter, Movie Maker, PhotoStory3, Audacity (recording and editing audio), PowerPoint, ZamZar.com (to translate youtube videos) and Noodletools (for bibliography--students used this last semester).  Decided Delilah would need a rubric to see how much and in what ways technology was used in the project.  This rubric would then be used as part of the student's grade.  
  

    Discussed how she would know who did what on the project.  Talked about the option of letting students "grade" each other on their participation in this project and on what part of the project each student "helped" with.  Also, talked about giving the students a mid-assignment survey on where the group project is, what is done, what needs to be completed, etc. 
  

    Also discussed what style or form the presentation could take and decided the following options would be listed on the rubric:  documentary, movie, game show, commercial, etc.  If the group came up with a different option, it must be approved by Delilah before they begin working on it. 

  
    Decided to end the meeting and meet in a few days. At that time, Delilah will have made up several rubrics--content, hardware/software use, group grading--and also a progress survey. 
  
February 20, 2009-Meeting 2 
          .75 hours 

     Delilah brought her rubrics and I felt few revisions were necessary.  (I have found from past experience with Delilah that when she does something it is usually completed correctly the first time round because she is such a meticulous person).  
  
    We discussed how long we figured the project would need to be to include the items on the rubric.  After much discussion, we decided the project should be a minimum of 7 minutes long with docked points for being less, but no penality for being over time. Delilah also decided to do a pre-assignment and post-assignment survey on the student's knowledge of all cultures included in this assignment.  This will help her evaluate the student's learning due to the completion of this project.  Students should gain knowledge on all cultures because the groups will present these projects in class for the rest of the groups to observe and hopefully learn about the culture.  
  
    Discussed how long I thought it would take for the students to complete this project.  Decided on a window of one-two weeks.  May or may not need to adjust this as needed.  Also figuring a week to present these projects in class.  

February 23, 2009-Meeting 3 
          .5 hours 

    Delilah told me she had made a webquest for her students to use as a starting point for their research.  The webquest is located at:  http://dh015.k12.sd.us/Exploring%20Culture%20Webquest/Exploring%20Culture%20WebQuest.htm.  
  

March 3, 2009 (2nd hour)= o ns = "urn:schemas-microsoft-com:office:office" /> 
          1 hour 

          Discussed adding jaycut (online movie making software) and google docs.  Decided to include these two software programs on the rubric for student use on their projects.  Delilah and I reviewed how to set up google docs so we could demonstrate to the students. 

  

March 3, 2009 (7th hour)  
          1 hour  

    Met with all seniors in my computer lab.  I demonstrated the following software products:  Movie Maker, Photostory3, Audacity, the digital converter (for translating some video files into .avi so can be seen by movie maker), translating a PowerPoint slide into a jpeg file (specifically to be used to list their bibliography at the end of the presentation) zamzar.com to download youtube videos, jaycut (online movie making software) and google docs. Each program was given a VERY quick overview.  After the introduction of the programs, we made sure that all students got their google docs set up and decided (on the spur of the moment) that google docs would be a requirement of this project to keep their project ideas organized.  They needed to add Delilah as a viewer or collaborator to their google documents.  Delilah and I will both be available during their class time for the next two weeks to answer specific questions about each program.  

   

    My lab and the library are across the hall from each other so the students will complete this project in my room and the library.  The lunchroom (next door to my lab) could be used for videoing during class time if needed.    

  

March 4, 2009  
    Ran into problems with students data being lost in Movie Maker.  When students opened up Movie Maker, their pictures and/or video clips came up with big red x's. Had students re-import their pictures and/or videos and start over.  Delilah extended the due date of the project for students who had technical problems.    

  

 This looks like an exciting project. I was confused at first because there was no name that I recognized on it, but realize now it is yours, JoLinda. -M G 2/24/09 1:07 AM
 

Instead of starting over, you can just double-click the red x's. It will prompt you to browse for the pics. Once you find one, the rest of the red x's will disappear. The kids must have moved the file to a different location and it just needed redirected to find them. Hopefully not everyone has started over, yet. Hope this helps. -Monica 3/04/09 9:34 PM

March 5, 2009

Took Monica's advice and told the students about redirecting to the file location.  Again emphasized that students should put ALL files on their desktop in one folder.  Hopefully, no more problems with big red x's.

 

March 10, 2009

15 minutes

Had a student ask me about using a "green screen" affect (similar to the weather man's green screen).  I had never dealt with this idea before so I told him if he researched it and came up with a solution to the green screen affect I would check it out.  He found a script to add into the transition folder of movie maker to give this affect.  I tried it on my machine and it showed up in the transition so I added it to the student's machine and he is going to try to incorporate this option into their "newscast" video.

 

 It is neat that a student "wondered" and then found a script on his own.  Impressive. -Monica 3/23/09 9:22 PM
 

March 17, 2009
            Students who used zamzar to translate youtube videos were having trouble getting their videos to keep from freezing in their movie making program.  It turned out by the end of the day, all students who used zamzar had the freezing problem.  I ended up translating the youtube videos through firefox and a translator.  The videos then could be added to movie maker and did not freeze.  Delilah ended up giving a couple of the groups extensions because of the youtube problem and also because one of the students hard drives died and the project had to be redone.  Luckily, we still had their video on the video camera so it could be downloaded without having to re-tape. 


March 18, 2009

Student's green screen comments:  " Chalk the bluescreen and greenscreen up as a failure... I can tell it has SOME effect, but as I've filmed my project, it won't work. If someone had a perfectly solid colored background while filming, maybe it could work. (White cafeteria walls weren't blank enough.)"  
 

.5 hours
     Delilah stopped to tell me that the students could not submit their projects through WebCT and wondered why.  Apparently the files are too big to be transferred that way.  I set up a drop folder on the server for students to transfer their .avi files in for grading purposes.  

 

March 19, 2009
            .5 hours

      Delilah is reviewing videos and some of them do not have audio.  She is wondering how to get the audio to work since it worked on the student’s original presentation.  Tried a number of things, and finally ended up transferring (or copying) the file to her hard drive and then the audio worked.

 

March 23

            1 hour

            Watched videos.  Some were game shows, some were news reports, some were informational documentaries. 


 

March 24, 2009 
            1 hour

Things to improve next year:

*Purchase microphones for students to record audio

*Use speakers during presentation to increase the volume

*Show students how to adjust the audio in MovieMaker so audio level remains approximately the same throughout the presentation

*Show demo parts of past year’s as samples to help students understand assignment

*Remind students that they can do produce a variety of projects-all groups did a short video this year

*Add spot on group work rubric for teacher observation.  This will allow the instructor to give input on their classroom observations on what students are working on what areas.

*I will keep a list of what students came to me for technology help

*Figure out ways to transfer different brands of video camera data to the computer

*Figure out a way for students to transfer data into Movie Maker without having to use my computer

*Revamp thought process on data storage to keep students from getting XX on their data.  Have students save all data and files for this project to their desktop in the same file.  This was how we ended up getting the XX to disappear when working in MovieMaker.

*Realize that some students may need additional time due to laptops dying, MovieMaker files getting lost, etc.

 * Do not use zamzar next year.  Just made for many last minute changes due to the locking up in Movie Maker.
I think that overall this was a VERY successful project.  I also think that next year, Delilah will be able to complete this project with miminal help from me.  She is a great teacher who likes to incorporate technology into her curriculum which allows her students to express themselves in new and varied ways.  
 

Teacher Comments:
  

Feelings on the project:
    I am constantly amazed at the creativeness that can evolve from students when given an open-ended project such as this. For the most part, the end results of the project were phenomenal.  One group took it to the extreme and created a project nearly three times the length required, but they were very detailed and thorough.  In another group, I witnessed one student who is never really too vocal become really involved in the process of the project and in the modeling of attire for the country.  From the conversations during the project, I am sure the students learned a lot about the culture that they were assigned.  Students commented on the items in the presentations they found out-of-the norm for them and discussion followed the presentations as they learned more about the cultures.  The downfall, as with any group project, was the few disgruntle students who were grouped with the non-workers and felt they had the burden of the project solely on themselves.
    From the standpoint of introducing new technology to the students, I am very grateful for the help of Mrs. Hay. She was very supportive as we worked through the project to give valuable feedback and introduced me to technology that would accomplish the goals I had in mind for the class. She also helped the students to work through any technical difficulties as they were encountered during the project. With her involvement, the project went much more smoothly than I had expected and I am more confident in the ability of a project like this to be a feasible learning tool in the classroom. 
 
 
Changes for the project:
    I must remember to meet in advance with people who have the technology tools we need and make sure that I can borrow those tools at the time I am scheduling to do this project so that they are not being used by another class at the same time. I should also inform Mrs. Hay when the projects will be starting so that she knows to expect students with problems. Also, I will want to continue to advance in available technology so that the students are introduced to the most current technology available.  Now that I have some examples, I want to pick some really good parts and clip them into a presentation that shows what I expect from the students, while encouraging them to be creative in how they approach the project. Although this is an option now, I am concerned that sharing a model with the students might destroy their own creativity.  Therefore, I will show parts as models next year and determine if students still use own creativity or just copy the modeled items for their cultures. 
 
Adaptations:
This year, the final projects were mostly documentary productions with demonstrations of what to expect in the culture.  I would like to encourage future students to work toward other options for a final presentation product - one thought right now could be a game show type of production.
Delilah’s final comment, “Cool-I hope I can do this by myself someday”
